
 

 

 

AWAKENING THE VOICE OF TRUTH 
False Narratives-Application Of Truth-Solutions 

Ten Cities Plan 

I have been compelled by the Holy Spirit to launch a new ministry called !Awakening The 
Voice Of Truth” (which is The Word Of God) ATVOT). This ministry is designed to primarily 
challenge, encourage, motivate, equip and embolden Pastors and leaders to address 
the Toxic and incredibly Divisive issues of today. The Body of Christ, Churches, Families, 
Races, our Government and our Military are more divided now than ever before. This 
Toxic Division is a direct result of the plethora of False Narratives that are partially or 
completely believed; their destructive results in many cases are irreversible. A prime ex-
ample of this irreversibility is evident in Transgender Insanity. Teenaged girls and boys 
who believe the lie that they have been gripped by !sudden onset of transgender dys-
phoria” are getting irreversible surgeries without parental knowledge or consent (unfor-
tunately a growing number of parents have believed the Lie and are supportive of these 
irreversible surgeries given to teens).  
 
Research reveals that scores of men and women who have received these irreversible 
surgeries have become regretful for those decisions in increasing numbers. Suicide is a 
choice that is being made to resolve the error. There are many other False Narratives 
that we need to combat with The Voice of Truth including but not limited to BLM, CRT, 
Social Justice as opposed to Biblical Justice and Abortion, promoted as women"s health 
rights, to name a few. 
 
The painful truth is that Pastors#"and the Churches are not addressing these toxic issues 
in any significant manner. Fear of cancel culture, government support for the False Nar-
ratives and massive support by liberal press and the woke community are basic reasons 
for these issues going unaddressed. 
 
 



 

 

 
How do we stop this madness? First, we must recognize that the foundation cause of 
the Chaos, False Narratives and Toxic Division is the classic battle between Satan and 
Jesus! It started in the garden. The False Narrative was believed by Adam and Eve and 
the result was THE FALL OF MAN KIND! Satan has not and does not vary his strategy. 
He takes a kernel of truth, develops an entire False Narrative and seeks to deceive any-
one who listens. He tried it in the wilderness with Jesus where it did not work. He tried it 
at the Last Passover Meal (Last Supper), it did not work. He even tried it at The Cross 
when the thief stated !if you are the Messiah, save yourself and us too.”  
 
Had Jesus listened to that plea we would not have redemption today. Jesus had all 
power and all authority, yet He did not use his power or authority, He simply used THE 
VOICE OF TRUTH when He defused the False Narratives in the wilderness three times, 
when he exposed Judas as the betrayer at the last Passover and when He confirmed the 
second thief"s Truth that  defused the False Narrative of the first thief, as he rebuked him 
for not recognizing the Divinity of Jesus and the fact that He was in-route to Paradise. 
These examples confirm that the ONE and only solution to destroy False Narratives is 
with The Voice Of Truth.  
 
My personal grief over the Toxic Division in the Church and Nation resulted in the Spirit 
of the Living God directing me to launch Awakening The Voice Of Truth. We have com-
pleted 2 Pastors/Leaders Luncheon events. In New Port Beach, California 120 attended, 
and Sacramento 180 attended.  
 
The results of these Pastors/Leaders events were overwhelmingly positive. African 
American Pastors are caught up in the Woke agenda in large numbers. However, there 
is positive indication that they can be successfully impacted by our message. I was 
asked to speak with an influential African American Pastor in Sacramento before 
the event there. We covered the gamut of False Narratives to include his infinity for Dr. 
James Cone, who is one of the fathers of Black Liberation Theology (a False theological 
narrative that compliments CRT"s conclusion that all whites are racist).  
 
 
 
 



 

 

 
We did not agree on one single item! He attended the Luncheon, afterwards he came up 
to me introducing himself with these words !I listened to you on Sunday night, today I 
heard you and you have changed my prospective. I conduct a large Marriage Retreat at 
Lake Tahoe every year. Will you and your wife be my guest speakers next year?” His 
invitation for me to come and speak to his married couples was proof positive that God 
had used our event to change his heart. 
 
I have drafted plans to conduct 10 Pastor events in 10 separate cities. The budget for 
each event is $50k. The lineup that I used included George Barna (his research reveals 
that millennium are the most Godless generation ever), Pastor Sam Rodriguez, Pastor 
Che#"Ahn (he challenged Governor Newsom, CA, and won the battle in court to reopen 
churches in California), Kevin McGary, President of Every Black Life Matter to oppose 
BLM, Messina Rabbi Eric Carson, Dr. John Jackson, President, William Jessup Univer-
sity, Dr. Brad Dacus, founder and CEO of Pacific Justice Institute.  
 
(PJI has a network with hundreds of volunteer attorneys who defend Pastors and 
Churches freedom to preach biblical truth when it is in opposition to secular and gov-
ernmental support of False Narratives), Marilyn Jackson, Founder of Kingdom Builders 
Network and myself. (Biographies attached). The speakers each only spoke 10 or 15 
minutes (ted talk style) this proved to be a highly effective method to communicate sound 
teaching during a 1st class white linen Luncheon and we facilitated a 45-minute Q&A 
session. We also provided sermon/teaching points and notes from each Speaker per-
taining to the subject matter delivered for pastors to use in preparing their messages. 
 
I am more than convinced that Awakening The Voice Of Truth is an effective ministry to 
Motivate, Equip and Embolden Pastors to address the contemporary issues that are 
causing Toxic Division in the Church and our Nation in this hour.  
 
I am asking you to please prayerfully consider supporting this ministry that I believe 
can cross this nation and culminate in a 2-day Pastors conference with thousands of 
Pastors in attendance. The luncheon events are the fuse that can light the fire that will 
heal the toxic division and replace it with relationships across racial lines in obedience 
to the two greatest commandments. 


